 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
OCTOBER 7, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, October 7, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief and Deputy Joe LaCost, were also in attendance. Trustees Angie Gray and Shannon Meier were not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the September 17, 2024 meeting. Shelley Ponton moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he passed the EPA test and he needs $30 to send in with the application for the Class D certification. Derek reported he will start working toward attaining the hours needed for a Class C certification. Derek reminded the board according to his contract; a Class D certification includes a $500 annual increase.  Mike Cotter moved to give the $500 annual increase pending receiving the license, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.
· Derek reported he noticed the owner of a delinquent water account has their house for sale and asked if there are steps the village normally take in this type of situation. After discussion, Derek reported he would draft a letter advising the owner of what could happen if the bill isn’t paid.
· Derek reported he sat through several zoom meetings with a company called I-Work, a software team for municipalities that specializes in permit management and code enforcement. Derek thought the software would help manage permits better. During the discussion that followed Derek reported the software proposal is $2,400 annually. Although the board was impressed with the advantages of the software, no action was taken at this time.
· Upon questioning about fence posts, Derek responded he is looking for 250’ of fence post to erect to block corn husks from blowing into resident’s yards. 
President Heideman recognized Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief and Deputy Joe LaCost, who were present to ask if anyone met with the township board regarding underage drinking issues we’ve experienced with some renters of the coliseum. Krystal Alberts reported all three members of the Coliseum Committee met with the township and agreed changes need to be made. They are currently working on the wording on the rental agreement, and asked if the police could do more. A lengthy discussion followed and Jim reported they are not able to enter the coliseum unless there is a fight or medical emergency because it’s a private party. If they see someone underage drinking outside and enter the coliseum, legally they can enter and take appropriate action against the violator. A possible solution would be for the township to hire their own security for these parties.  Jim reported an eviction notice couldn’t be served because the person couldn’t be found or wasn’t answering the door, so it’s going to the county to serve. 
President brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· A liquor application was received from Ashkum C Store LLC DBA Brake Time the new owners of the Minit Mart. After reviewing the application, President Heideman will deny their request as the manager has to be a resident of Ashkum.   President Heideman will call the applicant and inform them of his decision.
· An invoice was received for The IML liability insurance and dues. If the invoice is paid by November 15th, we would recognize a 1% discount of $232.70. Mike Cotter moved to pay $23,187.30 by November 15th and take advantage of the discount, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she filed a grant request with the county in the amount of $45,000 for the water project but hasn’t heard anything yet. Ellen also reported she gave Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller a list of pot holes needing cold patch. Ellen asked why work is being done on Main Street buildings scheduled for demolition. After hearing comments about the condition of one, Derek said he needs to do a walk through. Ellen reported we need a structural engineer to inspect and condemn the properties. Derek agreed with Ellen’s assessment and felt with his inexperience, it would be the best route to take. Ellen reported there is a structural engineer in Bradley, one in Kankakee, and one in Mokena. Ellen reported she emailed Neil Piggush asking why Main Street wasn’t striped and said she would see him on Friday. Ellen asked if Neil Piggush could attend the next meeting or the 1st meeting in November to discuss the water replacement project and was given the okay to set it up with him.  Ellen also reported the bench in memory of Roy Peterson is here, and the Lions’ Club will look into taking extending the concrete from the south side as a project.
Trustee Shelley Ponton asked if the weather stripping on the bathroom door has been done yet and Derek said it’ll be done before winter. Shelley questioned the price we were billed for the one door and Ellen will contact Kari for an explanation. Shelley reported the curbs are filled with leaves and Derek reported it’s on his list of things to do.
Trustee Mike Cotter asked about Halloween Trick or Treat hours and suggested we extend them to 8:00 p.m. because some people don’t get home until after 5:00 p.m. After discussion Mike Cotter moved to change the Trick or Treat hours to 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on Halloween night, seconded by Ellen Mikeworth and the motion passed.  

Clerk Donna Schmitz distributed the elections materials to the candidates up for re-election and reviewed what needs to be completed before turning the paperwork in.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported she reached out to Julie in Chebanse about the possibility of helping with problems on our new software, but Julie is working on an older system, and cannot help. Krystal reported she has been working with the person who trained her as well as others who could help with problems. There were questions about their billing that need to be investigated.
President Heideman asked if the board wanted to make a donation in memory of Russ Schoon. Ellen Mikeworth moved to donate $100 to the Ashkum Fire Department in memory of Russ Schoon, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.
As there was no further business to come before the board, April Lyons moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:22 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, October 22, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
